December 22, 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians/Caregivers of Elkhorn PS, Finch PS, Hollywood PS, and McKee PS:

I would like to share information about an ongoing Program Area Review involving Avondale PS, Avondale Elementary Alternative School, Bayview MS, Crestview PS and Woodbine MS.

A Program Area Review is a process that the Toronto District School Board (TDSB) follows when considering changes to a school or group of schools.

As you know, the Willowdale community is experiencing significant residential development and population changes that have resulted in enrolment growth at local schools.

Over the past twenty years, the TDSB has managed enrolment growth by changing school boundaries, moving programs, building additions and a new school, and by sending students to schools outside the local community. Despite these efforts, enrolment continues to grow at Avondale PS and portables are now being used. The school does not have space to manage future growth.

A TDSB team including local Trustees, Superintendents, Principals, and central staff was formed to look at options to reduce enrolment pressures at Avondale PS. The team developed and considered many options to address the pressure. Staff is recommending that Avondale Elementary Alternative School be relocated to Bayview MS. Staff considers Bayview MS to be the most viable solution due to its location and availability of space. This option also includes giving students in Grades 6-8, who have been redirected to Woodbine MS, an opportunity to return to Bayview MS.

As parents of students who attend Elkhorn PS, Finch PS, Hollywood PS, and McKee PS that graduate to Bayview MS for Grade 6, we wish to inform you of our work. It is possible that Bayview MS will have a larger enrolment because of the Woodbine students returning, and the addition of the relocated Avondale Elementary Alternative School.

A Program Area Review Team (PART) has been formed to share this option with the school communities and collect feedback. The PART includes



Parent/Guardian/Caregiver representatives from the schools involved, Principals, Superintendents, the local Trustees and central staff. Representation from your schools will be included in the PART.

The role of the PART is to give feedback about the proposed option and to share information with the impacted school communities. The PART members may also develop different options for consideration.

The PART process includes a public meeting for community input. An invitation will be sent before the meeting. Information will be shared on the TDSB website under http://www.tdsb.on.ca/Accommodation-Reviews.

If you have any questions, please contact the Superintendent for your school.

Sincerely,

Domenic Giorgi
Superintendent of LN12

(416) 396-9172

Marwa Hamid Superintendent of LN08 (416) 396-9172

C: Trustee James Li, Ward 13
Trustee Weidong Pei, Ward 12

English

This document contains important information. Please take it to someone who can read English or to your School Office so that they can arrange for an interpreter or translation.

French

Le présent document contient des renseignements importants. Veuillez le montrer à une personne qui comprend l'anglais écrit ou au bureau de votre école qui prendra les dispositions requises pour engager un interprète ou un traducteur.

Farsi	این مدرک حاوی مطالب مهمی است. لطفا از کسی که انگلیسی می داند بخواهید تا آنرا برای شما بخواند، یَا آنرا به دفتر مدرسه (فرزندتان) ببرید تا یک مترجم را برای خواندن آن ترتیب دهند.
Simplified Chinese	此文件含有重要资讯。请找一能阅读英文的人替你翻译或将文件带到你的学校办事处以便他们能替你安排一口译员或翻译员。
Korean	이 문서에는 중요한 정보가 들어 있습니다. 영어를 읽을 수 있는 사람에게 도움들
	청하거나, 학교 사무실에 가져가서 통역사나 번역사를 주선해달라고 하십시오.